
               

 

 
 
TREAD ACT CUSTOMER REIMBURSEMENT PLAN   
 
Customer Reimbursement for Safety Related Recall Repairs 
Effective with Safety related recalls initiated as of January 15, 2003 
 
Piaggio Group Americas is initiating a safety related recall for a select range of models that 
includes your VIN number. If you have previously paid to have the repair or update as 
described in the recall documentation completed, you are entitled to be reimbursed for that 
expense. 
 
You are encouraged to request reimbursement from your respective Piaggio/Vespa dealer.  
Alternatively, you may submit the request for reimbursement to the following address: 
 
Customer Care 
Piaggio Group Americas 
1020 W. 17th Street 
Costa Mesa, CA 92627 
 
In every case: 
 

• Repair expenses pertaining to the subject of the safety recall are reimbursable, not 
consequential expenses such as towing, rental, accommodations, damage repairs, etc. 

 

• Expenses from repair facilities outside of the Piaggio Group Americas authorized dealer 
network will be considered; however, the repair procedure must meet Piaggio Group 
Americas standards. 

 

• When reimbursing for parts, the Manufacturers Suggested Retail Price (MSRP) will be 
considered as the guideline for reasonable charges. 

 

• Expenses for repairs performed more than 10 days after the date of the last customer 
notification letter sent by Piaggio Group Americas are not eligible for reimbursement. 

 

• Taxes and hazardous waste disposal, where previously paid, are eligible for 
reimbursement. 
 

The authorized  Piaggio/Vespa  dealer will request a copy of the customer notification letter, as 
well as a copy of the owner’s previously paid invoice, and then inspect the vehicle (if still in the 
possession of the invoice holder) to determine the scope and quality of the previous repair.  
Claims will be processed within 60 days of receipt. 
 
 


